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Semester 1 of 2 

Unit Number: Title 
and Duration 

Purpose Priority Grade-Level 
Standards 

Content Goals Learner Outcomes Resources and 
Materials 

Unit 1: Colonization of 
America 

4 Weeks 

To help students 
understand the 
diversity of the 3 main 
areas of the American 
Colonies. 

8.19 Interpret maps to 
identify the growth 
and development of 
the United States 
(such as spatial 
population density, 
mental maps, and 
spatial patterns of 
world trade). 

8.20 Identify and 
describe patterns and 
networks of economic 
interdependence, 
migration, settlement, 
cultural diffusion, and 
modern technological 
development. 

Students will know: 

• The 3 sections of 
the 13 Original 
Colonies: New 
England, Middle 
Colonies, and 
Southern Colonies 
– including 
characteristics, 
economy, people, 
beliefs, religion, 
etc. 

Students will be able 
to: 

• Show their 
learning by 
passing a test/quiz 
on the 
information. 

• Create a map of 
the 13 Original 
Colonies showing 
the 3 sections and 
important cities of 
the time. 

 

Cengage Learning: 
National Geographic: 
U.S. History American 
Stories: Beginnings to 
1877 

Unit 2 English 
Settlement: 

Chapter 3: The 
Thirteen Colonies 

Chapter 4 Colonial 
Development 

Unit 2: Causes of the 
Revolutionary War 

3 Weeks 

By studying the causes 
of the Revolutionary 
War students will 
better understand 
why we went to war. 

8.11 Compare and 
contrast the United 
States’ republican 
form of government 
to direct democracy, 
theocracy, oligarchy, 
authoritarianism, and 
monarchy. 

Students will know: 

• Events which took 
place in Colonial 
America leading to 
the American 
Revolution. 

• Important 
historical figures 

Students will be able 
to: 

• Show their 
learning by 
passing a test/quiz 
on the 
information. 

Cengage Learning: 
National Geographic: 
U.S. History American 
Stories: Beginnings to 
1877 

Unit 3: 
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8.19 Interpret maps to 
identify the growth 
and development of 
the United States 
(such as spatial 
population density, 
mental maps, and 
spatial patterns of 
world trade). 

8.26 Analyze the 
figures, groups, 
events, and 
philosophies that led 
to the United States’ 
colonial independence 
from British Rule. 

8.30 Use and interpret 
relevant primary and 
secondary sources 
pertaining to U.S. 
History from multiple 
perspectives. 

involved in the 
revolution. 

 

 

• Compare and 
contrast the 
poem, “Paul 
Revere’s Ride” to 
what really 
happened that 
night. 

• Create a timeline 
of important 
events leading up 
to the 
Revolutionary 
War. 

Chapter 5 The Road to 
Revolution. 

“Paul Revere’s Ride,” 
Longfellow  

Unit 3: The 
Revolutionary War 

2 Weeks 

  Students will know: 

• The main people, 
events, and results 
of the 
Revolutionary 
War. 

Students will be able 
to: 

• Show their 
learning by 
passing a test/quiz 
on the 
information. 

Cengage Learning: 
National Geographic: 
U.S. History American 
Stories: Beginnings to 
1877 

Unit 3: 



GMS Grade 8: Social Studies Scope and Sequence                             3                                             

   
 

• Participate in a 
debate, British  vs 
Colonists. 

Chapter 6: The 
American Revolution 

Unit 4: The 
Declaration of 
Independence and 
Constitution. 

4 Weeks 

It is important for 
students to have a at 
least a basic 
understanding of how 
our government 
works in the U.S. 

8.8 Analyze important 
political and ethical 
values such as 
freedom, democracy, 
equality, equity, and 
justice embodied in 
documents such as 
the Declaration of 
Independence, the 
United States 
Constitution, and the 
Bill of Rights.  

8.11 Compare and 
contrast the United 
States’ republican 
form of government 
to direct democracy, 
theocracy, oligarchy, 
authoritarianism, and 
monarchy. 

Students will know: 

• The 3 parts of the 
Declaration of 
Independence. 

• The 3 branches of 
government, what 
are their powers, 
and who/what is 
at the top of the 
branch. 

• The basic beliefs 
of the founders 
when creating our 
Constitution. 

• What is a 
Constitutional 
government and 
why it is 
important. 

Students will be able 
to: 

• Show their 
learning by 
passing a test/quiz 
on the 
information. 

• Participate in small 
group discussions 
about the 
Constitution and 
Declaration of 
Independence. 

 

Cengage Learning: 
National Geographic: 
U.S. History American 
Stories: Beginnings to 
1877 

Preamble to the U.S. 
Constitution 

Unit 5: The Bill of 
Rights and other 
Amendments. 

3 Weeks 

It is important 
students have a basic 
understanding of their 
rights as Americans. 

8.8 Analyze important 
political and ethical 
values such as 
freedom, democracy, 
equality, equity, and 
justice embodied in 
documents such as 

Students will know: 

• The Bill of Rights 
and what limits 
are also placed on 
these rights. 

Students will be able 
to: 

• Show their 
learning by 
passing a test/quiz 

Cengage Learning: 
National Geographic: 
U.S. History American 
Stories: Beginnings to 
1877 

Unit 3: 
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the Declaration of 
Independence, the 
United States 
Constitution, and the 
Bill of Rights. 

8.11 Compare and 
contrast the United 
States’ republican 
form of government 
to direct democracy, 
theocracy, oligarchy, 
authoritarianism, and 
monarchy. 

8.23 Evaluate the 
continuity and change 
over the course of 
United States history 
by analyzing the key 
people and events 
from the 1780s 
through 
Reconstruction. 

• Additional 
amendments 
added to the 
Constitution after 
The Bill of Rights.  

on the 
information. 

• Create a poster or 
power 
point/Google 
Slides explaining in 
both words and 
pictures The Bill of 
Rights. 

• Participate in a 
speech or debate 
about an 
amendment. 

Chapter 7, 3.3. 

U.S. Citizenship 
Handbook, R21-R32. 

Preamble to the U.S. 
Constitution 

Ruby Bridges, Disney 
2004 

Semester 2 of 2 

Unit Number: Title 
and Duration 

Purpose Priority Grade-Level 
Standards 

Content Goals Learner Outcomes Resources and 
Materials 

Unit 6: Political Parties 
and voting. 

1 Week 

Students need to 
learn about the 
creation and a general 
understanding of the 

8.4 Examine the 
evolution of political 
parties and interest 
groups and their 

Students will know: 

• The main political 
parties in America 

Students will be able 
to: 

Cengage Learning: 
National Geographic: 
U.S. History American 
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main political parties 
that have existed in 
the United States. 

effect on events, 
issues, and ideas. 

and how they 
began. 

• The general beliefs 
of the parties. 

• Create a chart 
comparing and 
contrasting the 
main political 
parties in America.  

Stories: Beginnings to 
1877 

Unit 4: Chapter 8: 
Section 2.1 

Unit 7: Indigenous 
People 

2 Weeks 

Students have a 
chance to learn about 
indigenous people and 
their history in 
America. 

8.23 Evaluate the 
continuity and change 
over the course of 
United States history 
by analyzing the key 
people and events 
from the 1780s 
through 
Reconstruction. 

8.24 * Examine the 
causes of westward 
expansion, the 
resulting cultural and 
physical genocide, and 
the methods of 
resistance, change, 
and adaptation, by 
indigenous peoples in 
response to the 
invasion of their lands. 

8.30 Use and interpret 
relevant primary and 
secondary sources 
pertaining to U.S. 

Students will know: 

• Native American 
Confederacies and 
Nations. 

• Native American 
Resistance 

• Trail of Tears 

Students will be able 
to: 

• Respond to 
questions about 
the treatment of 
Indigenous 
People, especially 
the Trail of Tears. 

• Map showing the 
various Indigenous 
People 

Cengage Learning: 
National Geographic: 
U.S. History American 
Stories: Beginnings to 
1877 

Unit 3: Chapter 18 

Unit 4: Chapter 9, 3.2 

Unit 5: Chapter 11, 
Section 2, 376-381 
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History from multiple 
perspectives. 

Unit 8: Industrial 
Revolution 

2 Weeks 

Students need to 
know about the 
Industrial Revolution 
because it is one of 
the major reasons for 
why our world 
functions the way it 
does today. 

8.12 Analyze the roles 
of competition, 
supply, and demand in 
determining prices, 
wages, services, labor, 
credit, taxes, tariffs, 
and foreign 
currencies. 

8.20 Identify and 
describe patterns and 
networks of economic 
interdependence, 
migration, settlement, 
cultural diffusion, and 
modern technological 
development. 

Students will know: 

• About various 
innovations 
invented, 
improved, and 
developed during 
this unique time in 
U.S. History. 

 

Students will be able 
to: 

• Create a Google 
Docs or Power 
Point on one 
innovation or 
invention. 

Cengage Learning: 
National Geographic: 
U.S. History American 
Stories: Beginnings to 
1877 

Unit 4: Chapter 10, 
Section 1.1 – 2.2 

Unit 9: Westward 
Expansion 

3 Weeks 

Students get to learn 
how America went 
from 13 individual 
states to the 48 
Contiguous United 
States. 

8.19 Interpret maps to 
identify the growth 
and development of 
the United States 
(such as spatial 
population density, 
mental maps, and 
spatial patterns of 
world trade). 

8.23 Evaluate the 
continuity and change 

Students will know: 

• How America 
expanded from 13 
individual states to 
the 48 Contiguous 
United States. 

Students will be able 
to: 

• Show their 
learning by 
passing a test/quiz 
on the 
information. 

• Create a map of 
the Contiguous 
United States 
showing the 

Cengage Learning: 
National Geographic: 
U.S. History American 
Stories: Beginnings to 
1877  

Unit 4: Chapter 9, 
pages 306-313 

Chapter 9, Section 2,  

Chapter 10, Section 1,  

Unit 5: Chapter 12. 
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over the course of 
United States history 
by analyzing the key 
people and events 
from the 1780s 
through 
Reconstruction. 

8.24 * Examine the 
causes of westward 
expansion, the 
resulting cultural and 
physical genocide, and 
the methods of 
resistance, change, 
and adaptation, by 
indigenous peoples in 
response to the 
invasion of their lands. 

8.30 Use and interpret 
relevant primary and 
secondary sources 
pertaining to U.S. 
History from multiple 
perspectives. 

expansion of the 
U.S. 

Unit 10: Slavery 

3 Weeks 

 

To allow students to 
get a first-hand view 
of life as a slave in the 
1800’s. 

8.29  Identify and 
analyze the forms of 
resistance utilized by 
enslaved people, 
including self 
emancipation, 

Students will know: 

• What it was like as 
a slave. 

Students will be able 
to:  

• Write a fictional 
short story using 
information 

Narrative of the Life of 
Frederick Douglass: An 
American Slave, 
Douglass 
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This can be done 
intermixed with other 
units or separately. 

sabotage, and 
rebellion. 

- What life was like in 
the South prior to the 
Civil War. 

learned in the 
book. 

Unit 11: American 
Civil War 

4 Weeks 

Opens up discussions 
and learning about 
the impact of people’s 
beliefs and willingness 
to risk everything for 
one’s principles. 

8.14 * Examine and 
explain the 
significance of historic 
and modern-day 
exploitative labor 
systems (e.g., 
enslavement, chattel 
slavery, indenture, 
human trafficking, 
peonage, convict 
leasing, 
sharecropping, 
migrant labor, and 
immigrant labor) in 
the development of 
the economic system 
in the U.S. 

8.21 Explain how 
technological 
developments (such 
as the cotton gin, 
roads, railroads, 
canals, etc.), societal 
decisions, and 
personal practices 
interact with the 
physical environment 
in the United States 

Students will know: 

• The causes of the 
Civil War. 

• The results of the 
war. 

• How technology 
affected the war. 

• The Emancipation 
Proclamation and 
how it affected the 
war. 

 

 

Students will be able 
to: 

• Show their 
learning by 
passing a test/quiz 
on the 
information. 

• -Create a map 
showing the states 
associated with 
the Union and 
Confederate 
States, Border 
States, important 
cities, and several 
key battles. 

• Write a journal of 
events that 
happen based on 
the war. 

 

Cengage Learning: 
National Geographic: 
U.S. History American 
Stories: Beginnings to 
1877  

Unit 6: Chapters 14, 
Slavery 

Chapter 15, Civil War 

Chapter 16, 
Reconstruction 

Harriet, Lemmons, 
2019 
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(e.g sustainability, 
economics 
ecosystems). 

8.23 Evaluate the 
continuity and change 
over the course of 
United States history 
by analyzing the key 
people and events 
from the 1780s 
through 
Reconstruction. 

8.30 Use and interpret 
relevant primary and 
secondary sources 
pertaining to U.S. 
History from multiple 
perspectives. 

Unit 12: 
Reconstruction 

2 Weeks 

 

Helps to understand 
race relations in the 
United States. 

8.14 * Examine and 
explain the 
significance of historic 
and modern-day 
exploitative labor 
systems (e.g., 
enslavement, chattel 
slavery, indenture, 
human trafficking, 
peonage, convict 
leasing, 
sharecropping, 

Students will know: 

• About the 
Freedmen’s 
Bureau, Black 
Codes, Civil Rights 
Act of 1866, and 
resistance in the 
South. 

Students will be able 
to: 

• Respond to 
questions about 
the Freedmen’s 
Bureau, Black 
Codes, Civil Rights 
Act of 1866, and 
resistance in the 
South. 

Cengage Learning: 
National Geographic: 
U.S. History American 
Stories: Beginnings to 
1877  

Unit 6: Chapter 17, 
Sections 1.1, 1.2, and 
2.3. 
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migrant labor, and 
immigrant labor) in 
the development of 
the economic system 
in the U.S. 

8.21 Explain how 
technological 
developments (such 
as the cotton gin, 
roads, railroads, 
canals, etc.), societal 
decisions, and 
personal practices 
interact with the 
physical environment 
in the United States 
(e.g sustainability, 
economics 
ecosystems). 

8.23 Evaluate the 
continuity and change 
over the course of 
United States history 
by analyzing the key 
people and events 
from the 1780s 
through 
Reconstruction. 



GMS Grade 8: Social Studies Scope and Sequence                             11                                             

   
 

Unit 13: 

The Presidents 

3 weeks 

It is important to learn 
about the top leaders 
of the United States. 

8.4 Examine the 
evolution of political 
parties and interest 
groups and their 
effect on events, 
issues, and ideas. 

Students will know: 

• About various 
presidents, their 
upbringing, 
beliefs, affect they 
had on America, 
and interesting 
facts. 

Students will be able 
to: 

• Choose 1 
president and give 
a short speech, 
Google Slides, and 
a quote he said. 

Research using books, 
the Internet, and 
short videos. 

End of Semester 2      

 

 


